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Appeal from a judgment of the County Court of Broome County
(Smith, J.), rendered August 27, 2015, which revoked defendant's
probation and imposed a sentence of imprisonment.

In October 2013, defendant was sentenced to five years of
probation upon his conviction of attempted burglary in the second
degree.  In February 2014, defendant was charged with violating
the terms of his probation by failing to complete a substance
abuse treatment program and by failing to maintain contact with
his probation officer, and an arrest warrant was issued. 
Following his arrest, defendant admitted to violating the terms
of his probation and sentencing was adjourned to provide him with
another opportunity to complete substance abuse treatment.  In
November 2014, another arrest warrant was issued for defendant,
who had again failed to maintain contact with his probation
officer and complete a substance abuse treatment program.  He was



-2- 107967 

arrested in January 2015 and sentencing was once again adjourned. 
County Court warned defendant that any further failures to comply
with the terms of his probation would result in a prison
sentence.  In May 2015, defendant again left a substance abuse
treatment program prior to completion and absconded from
probation supervision.  Defendant was arrested in Pennsylvania in
July 2015, and County Court thereafter sentenced defendant to
three years in prison, to be followed by three years of
postrelease supervision.  Defendant now appeals. 

Defendant's sole contention is that the sentence is harsh
and excessive.  We disagree.  Defendant was provided several
opportunities to avoid a period of imprisonment, but he exhibited
a repeated unwillingness to comply with the terms of his
probation, despite being advised of the consequences thereof. 
Given that the record discloses neither the presence of
extraordinary circumstances nor an abuse of discretion warranting
a reduction of the sentence in the interest of justice, it will
not be disturbed (see People v Morgan, 144 AD3d 1337, 1337 [2016]
People v Barrett, 39 AD3d 1088, 1089 [2007], lv denied 9 NY3d 863
[2007]). 

Garry, P.J., Lynch, Clark, Mulvey and Aarons, JJ., concur.

ORDERED that the judgment is affirmed.
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Robert D. Mayberger
Clerk of the Court


